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Support To Fort Jackson

Program Description 

and Location:

Fort Jackson is located in Columbia, SC and represented by Congressman Joe Wilson (SC-2). It

is the largest and most active Initial Entry Training Center in the U.S. Army, training 50 percent

of all Soldiers and 80 percent of the women entering the Army each year. Fort Jackson is home

to the U.S. Army Soldier Support Institute, the U.S. Army Chaplains Center and School and the

National Center for Credibility Assessment (NCCA).

The fort includes more than 52,000 acres, including more than 100 ranges and field training sites

and 1,160 buildings. The fort continues to grow as a result of the Base Realignment and Closure

Commission’s decision to make Fort Jackson the home of the Army’s only Drill Sergeant

School, the Armed Forces Chaplain Center and the 81st Regional Reserve Command.

The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Charleston District took over as the Design Construction

agent in June 2008.

Program Current 

Status:

As of 28 Apr 2020 - Currently, Fort Jackson's 2020 Program includes 2 Military Construction 

Army (MCA) Project estimated at $112M, 2 Energy Resilience Conservation Investment Pgm 

(ERCIP) Project estimated at $13M and 3 Operation and Maintenance, Army (OMA) projects 

estimated at $35M. Typical facilities at Fort Jackson include barracks, dining facilities, battalion 

headquarters, classrooms administrative buildings and ranges. Fort Jackson currently has 

approximately $78M under construction.

FY20

MCA

Reception Station Complex, Ph1 - $60M

Basic Training Complex 4, Ph2 - $52M

ERCIP

Upgrade Central Energy Plant - $5M

Combined Heat and Power - $8M

OMA

Chilled Waterline/Medium Temp Hot Waterline Repairs for Central Energy Plant - $20M

Weston Pond - $12M

Earth Covered Magazines - $2M

Drill Sergeant School Turf - $1.5M

Total - $160M

Program Sponsor: Fort Jackson

Program Manager Name:

Max Carroll

Program Manager Phone:

(843)329-8152

Program Manager Email:

Max.L.Carroll@usace.army.mil

Future Activities: Charleston District will continue to provide support to Fort Jackson on an annual basis as 

workload and funding is provided from the customer. SRM budgets are estimated to remain 

similar. FY21 program is expected to be lower than the FY20 Program or close to $98M in 

MCA and OMA projects.  The MCA for Reception Station Complex, Ph2 is scheduled to be 

awarded in FY21 at roughly $85M.


